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October has come and gone.  We have had our first Halloween celebration and all the 
ghosts and ghouls came out to scare us all.  It was a bit different this year, as all our 
celebrations will be, but everyone still had a wonderful day.  Thanks to all the students 
and staff for pulling together such great costumes and fun things to do. 

We are now officially out of Outbreak Status with our COVID-19 situation.  Alberta 
Health contacted us to give us the good word and they told us we should be proud of 
keeping our numbers low and for all the effort we are putting into keeping our 
environment safe for our staff and students.  The recognition for all our efforts was really 
a great boost for us all. 

I am not sure if everyone is aware but with our new campus, we had a goal of enrolling 
70 students for this school year.  For a variety of reasonsȟ ÆÉÆÔÅÅÎ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒÓȭ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ 
were not able to enroll with us for the 2020-21 school year.  Three students graduated, 
four families opted for home schooling and the others sited financial difficulties. Even 
amid all the turmoil that we have faced, we have welcomed 21 new families to our Janus 
community this year which means that our current enrollment is 63 students. We may 
not have been able to meet our goal but I am very encouraged that with all of the 
financial difficulties that many of the families are facing due to COVID-19 and the ripple 
effect it has had, we were still able to attract and increase our student population.  We 
are very aware of the struggles that some of our families have with tuition requirements 
and that is why we felt it was so important to include the creation of a bursary program 
into our Capital Campaign.  We want to help families and students access our amazing 
services regardless of their financial situations.   

When we moved to our new location, we were able to create a safe and locked facility 
that offers security and peace of mind to all our families and staff members.  This 
presented the need to have a full-time receptionist/support person to facilitate the 
comings and goings of everyone needing access to us. )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅ #ÈÁÎÉ 
Samresh, our new Receptionist/Administrative Assistant.  Chani comes to us with a 
wealth of experience and knowledge.  She has been very helpful in creating new 
protocols and practices that support all of us.  Chani works 3 days a week, Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday while Karli Martin, our long time School Administrator works 
Tuesday and Thursday.  Please join me in welcoming Chani to our Janus team. 

Carlene  

Carlene Chrumka 
Executive Director 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
Winter 2020 

 

Mark your calendars 

¶ November 11   Remembrance Day (no school) 

¶ November 12   Photo Retake Day 

¶ November 20   Fieldtrip (Jr./Sr. High) 

¶ November 23   Non-instructional Day (no school) 

¶ November 27   Early Dismissal (1:05pm)  

 

REMINDER: Please send in your student information forms ASAP as they are critical 
to our operations and student safety. These forms include allergy/diet info, media 
consent, emergency contacts, IPP permission, etc. 

Arielle comes in every morning and is ready for the day. She always 
goes above and beyond to help those around her; whether it 
be organizing the classroom, or answering question that staff 
have. She is someone you can always rely on. Coming into a new 
classroom, can be hard, Arielle has been so supportive and helpful 
in making that transition easier. Arielle always makes sure the 
classroom is organized, and we do not know what we would do 
without her. Thank you, Arielle, for everything you do, it does not 
go unnoticed. )ÔȭÓ been a hectic start to our school year, but you 
come every day ready for the day, and ready to give your best for 
our kiddos. Whenever we have someone away, you are there to 
step up when needed, whether it be taking a double or teaching 
group, you make sure to help in any way you can. We appreciate 
you and all your hard work. Congratulations!  
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Janus Academy 
Fast Facts 

ELEMENTARY PROGRAM 

38 students 
JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH PROGRAM 

25 students  

 

NEW CAMPUS OFFERS: 

63 students in total                       

(21 are new to Janus) 

 

22,000+ sq.ft .  

of space 

 

20 new spaces we did not 
previously have : 

NET Room 
Language Arts Room 
Sensory Room  
Consumer Science 
Learning Commons  
Studio 
Employment Readiness 
Staff Lounge 
Reception 
Board room 
Copy Room 
4 Offices  
3 Pull out rooms 
2 Booths 
AND lockers for each student! 

 

 

Students and staff will be commemorating Remembrance Day 
with art projects as well as a video tribute.  We will be 
participating in a moment of silence on Tuesday, November 10 
at 11:00AM.  During this time, everyone will be watching the 
video tribute in their own classrooms.  This video tribute will be 
sent out to all parents to watch with their children on 
Remembrance Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Influenza immunization is more important this season, than 
ever before.  Thanks to MyHealthCare + Pharmacy, students 
and staff who returned their consent forms were able to receive 
their flu shots on campus on October 29, 2020. If you would like 
to contact them for additional appointments, please go to 
www.myhealthcarepharmacy.ca.  They have 2 locations (NW 
and NE). 

http://www.myhealthcarepharmacy.ca/


JANUS JOURNAL | Issue 3  4 

 

 

Yolande Daley 
Training Director  
Yolande.Daley@janusacademy.org  

 TRAINING NEWS 

UPCOMING WORKSHOP 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

òThe beautiful thing about learning is that nobody can take it away 

from you.ó  

B.B.King  

 

 

 

 

 
The Essential for Living 2020 

Conference 

Our Leadership team, 
Program Coordinators and 
some teachers had an 
opportunity to attend an 
inspiring live stream 
professional development 
about ABA that was presented 
by Behaviour Live. Here are 
just a few of the 7 seven 
presenters and their topics: 

¶ Patrick McGreevy- Ȱ4ÈÅ 
story of essential for living: 
An outcome of Science and 
(ÉÓÔÏÒÙȱ 

¶ Greg Hanley-Ȱ4ÏÄÁÙȭÓ !"! 
and How it Changes Your 
0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅȱȢ 

¶ Vince Carbone - Ȱ$ÅÖÅÌÏÐÉÎÇ 
and Implementing Stimulus-
Response Chains for 
4ÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ,ÉÆÅ 3ËÉÌÌÓȱȢ 

¶ Janine Shapiro- Ȱ"ÅÈÁÖÉÏÒ 
Analytic Speech Strategies 
ÆÏÒ %&, 6ÏÃÁÌ 0ÒÏÆÉÌÅÓȱ 

¶ Chiara Prezzana-Becoming 
active members of the 
community - Teaching 
Adults with Severe 
Disabilities Functional Skills 
ÔÈÁÔ -ÁÔÔÅÒȱ 

Please join Heather Cobb, Sexual Health Promotion 3ÐÅÃÉÁÌÉÓÔȟȱ for a 
presentation on growing up and going through puberty. Puberty can be 
exciting but scary ɀ for both children with disabilities and their parents! 
 
In this session parents will learn about the physical, social and 
emotional changes that happen to all children, teens and young adults. 
0ÁÒÅÎÔȭÓ will be provided with practical tools to address hygiene, 
personal boundaries and friendships.  
 
This session is recommended for ALL FAMILIES. If you have attended 
(ÅÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ sessions before, it would be a good refresher as she will cover 
aspects from puberty into adulthood. 
 

Topic:  

òAn Introduction  to Puberty,  Healthy  Relationships  and  

Sexuality  for Children  and  Youth  with  disabilityó 
 

Presenter: Heather Cobb 
Date: November 30th, 2020 
Time: 6 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

Cost: $20.00 
Location: Online 

A separate link will be sent for you to register. 

 

mailto:Yolande.Daley@janusacademy.org
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LANGUAGE ARTS  

Nseobong Udoh ð Group Instructor  (Elementary)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
 

Welcome Back!!! 

I am excited to have all the students back in Language Arts 
group! The students started the school year getting 
reacquainted with the routines and expectations during 
group time. They were all enthusiastic to be back and 
reunited with their classmates and meet new friends.  

Since the beginning of the new school year, here are some 
core areas of Language Arts that students have been working 
on:  

1. Early Emergent readers have been learning about 
sound/symbol relationship, with a focus on 
recognizing and naming all lowercase letters of the 
alphabet. They are also developing many 
phonological awareness skills such as recognizing 
phonemes.  

2. Emergent readers have been focusing on improving 
their reading skills by learning word decoding 
strategies and characteristics of sentences. They are 
developing a better grasp of comprehension by 
matching pictures that explains the sentence heard or 
read.  

3. Early Fluent readers are working on improving their 
vocabulary through synonyms, antonyms, and 
homonyms. They are also working on improving their 
spelling skills by using their phonological awareness 
to spell unfamiliar words.  

4. Fluent readers are working on improving their 
understanding of texts by recalling facts from 
passages. They are working on deciding if a statement 
from a passage is true or false.  

) ÁÍ ÓÏ ÐÒÏÕÄ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÅÁÇÅÒÎÅÓÓ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÁÎÄ 
participate during group time, and they are handling the 
transition to the new routines in Language Arts excellently!  
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HOLIDAY SALE 

Janus Academy students are proud to present hand made 
cards and holiday products for sale.  

LIMITED QUANTITY ON ALL ITEMS  

Sale starts November 10th ends November 15th  

Items will be ready for curbside pick up by December 10th or items can be sent 
home with your child at your request. 

 

FEATURED PRODUCTS 

Student made holiday cards (4 in a pack) $10.00 each  
(50 in stock)  

Note: Assorted packs of cards will have different holiday themes 
 and designs may vary slightly 

Canvas small pouches ɉΩȱ Ø ΫȱɊ  $10.00 each (40 in stock) 

Canvas drawstring medium gift bags ɉΧΨȱ Ø ΧάȱɊ $5:00 each 
(30 in stock) 

Canvas wine gift bags $5:00 each (60 in stock) 

Stemless wine glasses 2 for $15 (30 sets in stock) 

Bath salts 2 for $10 (45 sets in stock) 

HURRY before they are all gone! 

Due to covid, exact payments are preferred via Etransfer 
(janusetransfer@janusacademy.org) or cheque. Credit card 

payments will include the additional 3% charge. 

 

 

mailto:janusetransfer@janusacademy.org
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The link to the online order form will be sent out next 
week.  Payment is due prior to pick up. 

Below are examples of the featured products but 
designs may vary. 
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Please join us in extending our gratitude to the following individuals and 
organizations that gave to Janus Academy over the past few months! 

 
Capital campaign donors  

Hungerford Properties 
Danial and Dorothy Plamondon 

RGO Office Products 
Anonymous 

 
IN kind  donations  

THANK YOU to Fiona Annett for donating a truck full of professional craft supplies! 

THANK YOU to Val Warner for donating a Samsung Tablet for the students. 

 
General donations  

THANK YOU to all our donors who support us through United Way of Calgary Donor Choice 

Program, CanadaHelps, and Benevity! 

 

Skip the depot  

THANK YOU to those that signed up with Skip the Depot and are directing your refunds to Janus!       

We have at least three scheduled pick ups this month. 

 

monthly DONORS  

A special THANK YOU to our friends for your commitment to scheduled gifts! Your ongoing support 

provides assurance and allows us to continue to do our work with these students! 


